
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– April 11, 2022 

 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms. Margo Connors  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Road Bans coming off on April 25th. Questions contact the Road Agent 823-8788. 

 

The Town Clerk & Tax Collectors Office will be closed from April 14th to the 19th. 

 

Broadband Committee will hold a hearing on Monday April 25th at 6:00pm at the Crapo Building 

to discuss the broadband information and current mapping of Sugar Hill.  

 

The board approved the use of the Meetinghouse by the Willing Workers on June 10-12 for set 

up and market. 

 

The board signed a corrected copy of the MS535 as submitted by COHOS financial advisors.  

The ARPA funds were incorrectly reported by the auditor and the correction made. 

 

Jennifer discussed with the board the Wajer property Map 208, Lot 11.1 on the corner of Blake 

Road and Crane Hill. A recent survey of the property shows an acre less that had been listed on 

the tax maps.  This will remove the entire lot from current use.  The board agreed no change tax 

will be issued as there was no fault by the owner. 

 

The board signed PA-37A Discretionary Preservation Easement Release for Map 214, Lot 23 

with a penalty. 

 

The board reviewed the documents presented last week by the Cemetery Trustees and with an 

edit to the hiring/pay section for the sexton to show that hiring is handled by the Select Board 

with input from the Cemetery Trustees.  This is currently a joint position with Building & 

Grounds. MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion, seconded by MR. ELLMS to approve the 

documents submitted with the edit.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board received a request to write a letter of support for the byways award program which 

brings federal money for North Country Council who administers the program. 

 

MARGO CONNORS updated the board on the recent Planning Board meeting in regard to 

cutting on a scenic road.  The planning board will use an arborist for recommendations and the 

hearing was postponed until May. 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of April 4, 2022 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 



With no more business before the Board MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday April 18, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 


